Minutes from East of England Wetland Vision Meeting 
18th December 08, EA offices Kingfisher House

Present 

Roger Handford  EA – acting chair                          Jen Heathcote  EH

Catherine Weightman  NE                                       Cliff Carson   MLC

Alastair Burn  NE                                                     Stuart Warrington NT

Sarah Dawkins RSPB                                              Andy Brown  NE

Steve Henson Norfolk Wildlife Trust

Chris Gerard  Great Fen

Alan Bowley  NE

Apologies

Will Akast  EA  Chair                                                Martin Baker  Wildlife Trust

Paul Miller  EA                                                          Paul Fisher   RSPB

Tim Pankhurst Plantlife

Stella Baylis NE
Minutes
After introductions, Alastair Burn explained briefly the background to the Wetland Vision project.  The new national wetland biodiversity implementation group, which Alastair chairs, has responsibility in trying to deliver the Wetland Vision project, wetland BAP targets which include landscape scale delivery.  
The five partners of the National Wetland Vision were all present at the meeting NE, EA, RSPB, Wildlife Trust and EH.  Middle Level Commissioners (MLC), Plantlife and National Trust were also invited as they are actively working for biodiversity delivery in the Fens.  It was suggested that Wildfowl and Wetland Trust should be invited to subsequent meetings.  Bodies with access and recreation remit were discussed but at this stage it was not thought necessary to invite them as well.

Action point – CW to invite Wildfowl and Wetland Trust
Alastair explained that NE have allocated £2 million each for 09/10 and 10/11 for regions to bid to deliver new wetland projects.  Draft funding criteria was circulated in advance of the meeting. NE have allocated money for 14 projects this year but it is envisaged that next year they will concentrate their funding on perhaps 4 larger projects in the priority areas, one of which is the East Anglian Fens.
Action point- All to consider feedback on draft project criteria
There was a wide ranging discussion as to what partners thought needed doing to further delivery biodiversity in the fens including:-

· addressing upstream issues (managing flood flows and water quality),

· catchment flood management plans for each of the 4 river systems,
· focussing on designated sites and/or general river and ditch systems,

· supporting the ongoing costs of existing projects,

· agricultural and flood storage added benefits

· winning the hearts and minds of fen landowners.

One message came out strongly of the discussion that NE should use its money in conjunction with EAs – Habitat Replacement Programme and the group would like Paul Miller to attend the next meeting. This would also provide an opportunity to clarify the EA’s habitat creation policy as part of its delivery of Flood Risk Management and the level of funds available.
Action Point  Will/Catherine to ask Paul Miller to next meeting

Even though there is a lot of activity in the Fens there is still a need to look at the Fens at a whole and ask the question ‘Are we delivering enough habitat?’  The science underpinning the BAP habitats is not complete and we need to do more work on ecosystem services.  CW involved with Go-East project that is investigating this across the Region.

The group felt that in addition to this needed research, there was a requirement to assess the amount of extra habitat that the Fens might provide (against a National target of about 65,000ha). To deliver the lowland wetland BAP targets it has been suggested that 50% of the target needs to be delivered in the Fens. We also need to think about longer-term priorities and this strategic approach might to best served by the reformation of the Wet Fens for the Future Partnership.
Action Point - Will the consider with input from all
Andy Brown was keen for large scale habitat creation in the fens but others warned that starting another big project may just pull resources away from existing projects.  
The meeting began to focus on projects that might attract the NE funding on offer. Sarah Dawkins highlighted the need of action in the Lincolnshire Fens as relatively there are few habitat re-creation projects compared to the Cambridgeshire fens.   Others agreed that there may be opportunities; there would be a need to work with the East Midlands region.

Action Point – Catherine to liaise with East Midlands NE colleagues
Jen Heathcote offered to make look at any potential sites for their archaeology and landscape interest. 

Action Point  - Jen to look at potential projects from a historic landscape perspective.
Two projects appeared to tick a lot of the funding boxes in that they are new, although there is some question about the certainty of happening within the timescales?

1 River Wissey – Steve Henson Norfolk Wildlife Trust

2 River Witham, near Lincoln – Sarah Dawkins RSPB

Two others were mentioned for potential consideration
3 Adjacent to the Nene Washes-  Alan Bowley NE

4 Adjacent to the Ouse Washes- WWT? 

Action Point- All to consider and make known any other projects that meet the criteria

Additional Note from Tim Pankhurst, Plantlife who was unable to attend due to a virus.  ‘I would like however to take this opportunity to say that Wetland Vision provides, in our view, a raft of opportunities to address the declining status of a suite of rare and vulnerable wetland plants.  I have 43 priority species on my list and there is room for plenty more.  I see our role here as providing advice on how best to establish and maintain new populations of such species, taking into account the case-specific issues around re-introduction.  This also extends to establishing and maintaining new vegetation of quality, since it is the less common species that constitute the quality element of such vegetation.  I hope that we may be of some use to the group in such a capacity.’
Summary
It was decided that the group would meet again in early Feb to consider and agree priority projects in the Fens. These could then be submitted to NE who is considering the allocation of future years Wetland Vision money at the end of the month.  
Partners should circulate ideas in advance to aid the discussions at the meeting.  
Action Point- Will and Catherine to co-ordinate 

Date of Next meeting
